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Regular Board Meeting Minutes
June 26, 2023

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
[bookmark: _Hlk80786276]The regular meeting of the Irrigon Community Park & Recreation District was held at the Irrigon Fire Station, Irrigon, Oregon.
The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm by Vice-Chair Dave Cooley.  
[bookmark: _Hlk80786170]Board of Directors present were Dave Cooley, Kent Heidt and Glenn Maret.  Absent was Burrel Cooley and Neila Coffman.  Staff present was Bob Byrd, Keith Curnutt and Sandi Wodarczak.  

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE:
There was no public in attendance

CONSENT AGENDA:
Approval of May 22, 2023 Minutes.  Motion by Kent Heidt to approve minutes as presented, seconded
by Glenn Maret.  Motion passed unanimously.    
 
Approval of Accounts Payables
Motion by Kent Heidt to approve payables in the amount of $7,903.30, seconded by Glenn Maret.    
Motion passed unanimously
 
Approve Funds Transfer
With payables approved, the amount of $7,900.00 will be transferred from the Money Market
account to the Checking account.  Dave will make the first call and send text out for second call. 
 
PARK MAINTENANCE AND DISTRICT OPERATIONS
Keith reported that all is well at the Park and Marina.  
There was general discussion regarding: Little League field being left without the sod replaced and dumped dirt piles.  Spraying still needs to be done, with advance notice.  The remainder of signs being installed. The need for new sprinkler heads.  Mower deck needing repair.  Plumbing issues in restrooms.  Kiosk received and installed.  Swim buoys installed.  Pumpout Station pass on annual inspection.  Analize sprinklers and lines before Pickleball courts are installed.  Access pressure regulator for irrigation lines.  
General consensus of the Board was to have Keith and Bob get needed repairs, plumbing and sprinkler issues taken care.  These are issues that they can take care of as needed, without getting Board approval, as long as the cost isn’t absorbent. 

  
PROJECTS    
Pickleball Courts – The Inter-Governmental Agreement with MCURD has been received and signed. It has been returned to MCURD and now the next step is to receive and deposit the funds.  
  
Parking Lot Upgrade – Phase II  Still waiting on City Council/City Manager.  

Basketball Court – There was general discussion regarding adding a cement slab to create a basketball court at the same time the Pickleball courts are being installed.  It was general consensus to move forward with this project and to get costs.  
 
OLD BUSINESS  
Website Hosting  - The website is up and running.  The fee will be paid on an annual basis using the District’s credit card.  
Unitech Follow Up - There were two new cameras installed.   

NEW BUSINESS:
2023-2024 Budget
The election results were approved and signed by Vice Chair Dave Cooley.  Paperwork will be delivered to the County Clerk.  


FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION 
Review/Update of Park District Bylaws, Policies & Procedures and Safety Program
Mapping, planning & prioritization of projects 
CREZ II Funds Grant money available 149,240.00
Off Leash Pet Area – Submitted to ACOE (Neila) Add Fencing (Dave)
Playground East – Submitted to ACOE (Neila) $50,000 to $60,000 Budget
Event Gazebo—submitted to ACOE (Burrel)
Columbia Heritage Trail (Irrigon Marina Heritage Trail)
Oregon State Parks (OPRD) Recreation Trails Grant Program 
Faucet Repair at Docks
Electric Range & Lighting at Sun Shelter
Upgrade existing playground
Possible overflow situation with new docks
Acquiring two new flags for the park
Small Grant Application
SAFETY MEETING/any suggestions or concerns:
Hot Weather Working  – With the majority of all work being performed outside, workers need to remember safe work practices; allow for acclimation to a hot environment before any strenuous work begins, drink plenty of water before you are thirsty, take frequent breaks in a cool or shaded area, keep an eye on coworkers (monitor each other for signs of heat illnesses). 

Keith had no questions or concerns regarding any safety issues.  
 

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm


Dave Burrel							08/28/2023
Authorized Signature             				Date

Sandi Wodarczak						08/28/2023
Attesting Witness						Date
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